Bryan W. Shaw, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman Toby Baker, Commissioner Jon Niermann, Commissioner Richard A. Hyde, P.E., Executive Director



TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

February 10, 2016

Mr. George Purefoy, City Manager City of Frisco 6101 Frisco Square Boulevard, 5th Floor Frisco, Texas, 75034

Re:

Approval

Response to Comments Regarding the Affected Property Assessment Report and the Response Action Plan, dated November 30, 2015

Undeveloped Buffer Property (UBP) Surrounding Exide Technologies Frisco Recycling Center, 7471 South 5th Street, Frisco, Collin County, Texas 75034; Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) No. 2541; Customer No. CN600129787;

Regulated Entity No. RN106583511

Dear Mr. Purefoy:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has reviewed your response to the TCEQ letters dated September 30, 2015. The TCEQ approves your response to comments. The revised maps provided have been included in the RAP responses have been incorporated into the RAP Revision, dated November 30, 2015.

Please call me at (512) 239-2361 if you need additional information or wish to discuss this letter. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary Beyer, Project Manager

VCP-CA Section

Remediation Division

CITY MANAGER'S

GB/jdm

cc:

Mr. Sam Barrett, TCEQ Region 4 Office, Dallas/Ft. Worth

Mr. Matthew A. Love, Director, Global Environmental Remediation, Exide Technologies, 3000 Montrose Avenue, Reading, PA 19605

Mr. Bruce A. Cole, Executive Vice President, Strategy and Business Development, Exide Technologies, PO Box 14294, Reading, PA 19612-4294

P.O. Box 13087 • Austin, Texas 78711-3087 • 512-239-1000 • tceq.texas.gov